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Heathrow Community Noise Forum – 5 June 2019 

1:00pm – 4:00pm Heathrow Academy – meeting notes 

Attendees 
 
Name      Borough / Organisation 

    Elmbridge 
     Richmond 

    Runnymede 
     Windsor and Maidenhead 

    EANAG 
     Englefield Green 

     Englefield Green 
     HACAN 

     HASRA 
    HASRA 

     Plane Hell Action Group 
     Spelthorne resident 
      Teddington Action Group 

    The Windlesham Society 
      Anderson Acoustics 

     British Airways 
     DfT 

     DfT 
    ICCAN 

ham     ICCAN 
     To70 

     Heathrow 
    Heathrow 

      Heathrow 
     Heathrow 
     Heathrow 

     Heathrow 
    Heathrow 

     Heathrow 
     Heathrow 
     Heathrow 

 
Apologies 
 

     Buckinghamshire County Council  
     Hounslow 
     London Borough of Ealing  

     Richings Park  
    South Bucks  

     Forest Hill Society 
     Richmond Heathrow Campaign  
     Teddington Action Group 

     Virgin Atlantic  
     CAA  

     DfT  
     NATS  
     Heathrow 
     Heathrow 
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4.4  observed that Heathrow was supposed to work with communities and 
local government to determine how airspace change should take place up to 7,000ft, but 
felt this was an unbalanced approach as the communities lack the necessary resources. 

 added that CAA was only interested in the CAP1616 process and not the outcome, 
so the regulator does not regulate.  disagreed that it was all about the process from 
Heathrow’s perspective.  noted that governments around the world has mandated the 
introduction of Performance Based Navigation (PBN) and that while this could lead to 
pure concentration of flight paths which may be easiest for the industry, Heathrow was 
looking for the best way to use the technology to introduce different routes to provide 
breaks from aircraft noise.  

4.5  added that the new airspace change process CAP1616 puts greater emphasis on 
community engagement, explaining that there have been some proposals which were 
rejected around the lack of adequate consultation and engagement, so there has been 
an increase in scrutiny on engagement with communities.  replied that consultation 
and engagement did not solve the problem. 

5 Follow up on Performance Based Navigation (PBN) 

5.1  gave a presentation entitled “PBN – unanswered questions and 
unresolved challenges”. The presentation is available to download here. 

5.2 Issues raised in the presentation included: The social impact of PBN trials in the UK and 
what evidence there was that PBN could be acceptable around Heathrow; ICAO's 
unpublished research on PBN and whether a report by Anderson Acoustics on the 2014 
PBN trials had been considered; the introduction of PBN at Toronto Pearson airport and 
whether airspace capacity limitations would limit respite at Heathrow; and which 
organisation would be accountable if Heathrow’s expansion and airspace change 
proposals caused substantial adverse physical and mental health damage to large 
numbers of people. 

5.3  stressed that there was a complete lack of understanding of how extremely 
concentrated PBN routes can be implemented over densely populated areas around 
Heathrow on an acceptable basis.  asked how meaningful or valued respite could be 
achieved in practical terms within the congested airspace around Heathrow with the 
number of flights proposed, how public consultation on concentrated PBN routes could 
begin, who would be accountable for adverse physical and mental health damage, and 
how Heathrow could proceed with the Development Consent Order (DCO) until such 
questions are answered. 

5.4  reiterated that Heathrow was not blindly going forward with concentrated flight 
paths.  advised that the airport had learned from the previous PBN trials and was 
looking at how it can deliver for both the industry and the community.  advised that 
Heathrow had to respond to the legal requirement to modernise airspace.  noted that 
like many other airports around world, Heathrow was close to an urban area, so it was 
looking for the best way to use PBN to provide a solution.  added that Heathrow was 
undertaking research into respite and how far apart routes should be.  suggested that 
in the interest of time he would not follow up on this anymore, but  was concerned 
that  had the perception that Heathrow was cruising ahead regardless to introduce 
PBN whereas this was not the case. 
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6 Noise relief 

6.1  and  presented four proposals which aimed to improve 
the noise climate for communities under Heathrow’s flight paths in advance of future 
airspace changes. Their presentation is available to download here. 

6.2 They put forward proposals to stagger the joining point for arrivals, increase variation in 
departure routes, promote fairer night flight arrival distribution, and reduce simultaneous 
overflight by arrivals to London City Airport (LCY) and Heathrow. asked members to 
email their views on these issues so that he could take the ideas forward. ACTION ALL 

6.3  acknowledged that the proposal to increase variation in departure routes would 
constitute an airspace change so they would need to talk to CAA further about this.  
observed that Heathrow had trialled the idea of flying on both sides of the departure 
routes in 2014.  advised that he would be talking to Heathrow, NATS and CAA to find 
a short-term solution on night flight distribution. 

6.4 Regarding some areas of London being affected by double overflight when LCY is on 
easterly operations and Heathrow is on westerly operations,  advised that overflight 
by LCY arrivals had become worse since LCY had concentrated its flight paths in 2016. 
He understood that LCY would be required to redesign its flight paths to fit in with other 
airspace changes in the South East by 2024/5 but would like to see if anything could be 
done in the meantime to reduce double overflight.  stressed that removing westerly 
preference at Heathrow was not an option until the required taxiways are in place to 
allow Heathrow to introduce full runway alternation on easterly operations.  felt that it 
should be the job of the regulator to look into the issue of areas being overflown by 
arrivals from both airports. 

6.5  welcomed the report and the recognition in the presentation that any changes have 
consequences and the proposals would result in moving noise to different areas.  
acknowledged that the proposals could result in other parts of London having more 
aircraft noise.  noted that HACAN used to receive complaints from areas such as 
Islington and Camden but was not receiving so many of these now.  understood that 
the proposal changes could cause a resurgence of complaints from these areas, so 
some sort of consultation would be required. 

7 Industry slot 

7.1  chaired the second half of the meeting which was primarily focussed on Heathrow’s 
upcoming Airport Expansion Consultation.  

8 Airport Expansion Consultation 

8.1    gave a brief overview of the upcoming Airport Expansion 
Consultation. The presentation is available to download here.  advised that the 
consultation will run for 12 weeks from 18 June to 13 September and would cover four 
main areas: Heathrow’s expansion scheme, managing and mitigating impacts, future 
operations and assessment of impacts.  added that there would be over 40 
exhibition events during July and August. 

8.2 Presentations on environmentally managed growth, the Noise Envelope Design Group 
(NEDG), early growth and future runway operations were given as detailed below. These 
were originally presented at the HCNF working group on 25 April and the slides are 
available to download here.  
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9 Noise assessment 

9.1  gave a presentation on the Development Consent Order (DCO) 
process and the airspace change process and how they fit together.  explained that 
the final airspace design would not be known until after the DCO would be granted. This 
is explicitly built into the Airports National Policy Statement (ANPS) that states that the 
assessment of aircraft noise for a DCO would be based on indicative airspace design.  
So, in order to assess the environmental effects of flight paths for the DCO a range of 
indicative ‘test case’ airspace designs had been developed. The presentation is 
available here. The airspace change process is subject to separate decision making, by 
the CAA, following consultation and environmental impact assessment of the airspace 
proposals. 

9.2  asked for more details about the test cases.  explained that each test case has 
been developed to show the range of potential effects, looking at design principles such 
as maximising respite and limiting the number of people overflown.  added that full 
details would be published in the Preliminary Environmental Information Report (PEIR) 
consultation document. 

10 Working group update 

10.1  advised that the working group update would not be covered at today’s meeting due 
to a lack of time. Meeting notes and presentations from the working group are available 
to download here. 

11 Slightly Steeper Approaches – Airspace Change Proposal 

11.1  advised members that following successful trials to increase the 
angle of descent on the final approach into Heathrow from 3.0° to 3.2°, the airport was 
now preparing to submit an Airspace Change Proposal (ACP) for the permanent 
adoption of the slightly steeper approaches. He advised that Heathrow was now seeking 
input on its design principles by 21st June which would be used to inform the final set of 
prioritised design principles for submission to the CAA. The presentation can be 
downloaded here. 

11.2  advised that since the second trial in 2017 the CAA had allowed Heathrow to keep 
the slightly steeper approaches operational for a temporary period while they prepare 
and submit an ACP for their permanent adoption.  advised that for operational 
reasons these slightly steeper approaches are used by fewer than 2% of Heathrow’s 
arrivals which fly RNAV (Area Navigation) approaches.  explained that RNAV is a 
method of navigation without the need for navigational aids or beacons. The remainder 
flew the standard 3.0˚ approaches using the Instrument Landing System (ILS).  
added that slightly steeper approaches will remain optional for aircraft until airspace has 
been modernised.  asked how the slightly steeper approaches would mesh with IPA. 

 explained that both were RNAV approaches.  

12 AOB 

12.1  announced that following feedback from the community, the @HeathrowNoise 
Twitter service has now been updated to provide information about which runway will be 
used overnight.  

12.2  also announced that  would be moving to a new role as Head of 
Communications for the Airspace Change Organising Group on a two-year secondment, 
so this would be her last HCNF. Members responded that she would be greatly missed. 
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Heathrow’s airspace change 
proposal for introducing 
slightly steeper approaches 

Briefing Document: Our proposed design 
principles and request for feedback 

Date: 10 June 2019 

Prepared by:  Heathrow Airport Limited 
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Background 

Slightly steeper approaches, have been shown to provide noise benefits to communities living 
close to an airport. As such, Heathrow, working alongside local communities, has aspired to 
implement this procedure wherever feasible. 

The Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) has encouraged industry to consider the potential to use slightly 
steeper approaches, where appropriate, as a means of mitigating noise1. Heathrow’s intent to 
explore the feasibility of slightly steeper approaches has been made public in several documents: 

• Step 5 of The Heathrow Blueprint for Noise Reduction2,

• Recommendation 22 of the Airports Commission: Interim Report, Appendix 1: Assessment
of Short and Medium-Term Options, December 2013,

• Section 8, reference 2.7 of Heathrow's Environmental Noise Directive; Noise Action Plan
2013-2018 and

• Heathrow’s commitment to implement steeper approaches at an expanded Heathrow in
Taking Britain Further Volume 1,

• Page 42 of Heathrow’s Noise Action Plan 2019-2023.

Between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper approaches 
for arriving aircraft (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°) would impact Heathrow operationally whilst at the 
same time attempt to measure the benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved.  

For operational reasons, which are explained in the trial reports (available on our website here), 
these slightly steeper approaches were used by under 2% of all approaches into Heathrow. The 
remaining aircraft flew the standard 3.0° approaches using our Instrument Landing System (ILS). 

The main reasons for the lower number of 3.2° RNAV arrivals compared to 3.0° arrivals using our 
ILS are: 

• ILS approaches have been the standard for over 50 years and crews are much more
familiar with them than 3.2° Area Navigation (known as RNAV) approaches, which are
relatively new on a global level. With Heathrow’s large and diverse range of airline
customers, many crews are long-haul3 meaning that they may only fly into Heathrow once
every couple of months. 69% of all the 3.2° approaches flown during the first trial were
performed by A320 (short to medium-haul) aircraft.

• RNAV approaches are only available in CAT I4 conditions meaning that during poorer
visibility they cannot be used.

• Not all the aircraft using Heathrow have the capability to fly 3.2° approaches.

Local communities around Heathrow supported the trials, which demonstrated that a small noise 
benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative environmental or operational dis-benefits. 
Since the end of the trial period, the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA) have allowed Heathrow to keep 
the RNAV slightly steeper approaches operational temporarily whilst we prepare to submit an 
airspace change proposal for their permanent adoption. 

Heathrow must follow the CAA’s airspace change process known as ‘CAP1616’ (detailed on the 
following page) if the procedures are to be adopted permanently. However, the CAA also said 

1 Chapter 5 of CAP 1165 Managing Aviation Noise 
2 https://www.heathrow.com/file source/HeathrowNoise/Static/Heathrow Blueprint for Noise Reduction 2.pdf 
3 Flight duration in excess of 6 hours
4 https://www.skybrary.aero/index.php/Precision Approach  
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that they “will consider any request that certain requirements of CAP1616 are not proportionate 
to the nature of this change.”.  

It is Heathrow’s intention to follow the CAP1616 process for the permanent introduction of slightly 
steeper approaches at Heathrow for aircraft flying RNAV approaches. 

It is important to note the proposed permanent adoption of Heathrow’s 3.2° slightly steeper 
approaches is for a today’s two-runway operation. This airspace change proposal is not related 
to Heathrow’s Expansion project. However, it remains Heathrow’s ambition to introduce slightly 
steeper approaches for all arriving aircraft. This is being pursued as part of the airspace change 
proposal for expansion. 

CAP1616 

Changes to flight paths are submitted to, and approved by, the Civil Aviation Authority following 
the Airspace Design Guidance set out in their document known as CAP1616. This guidance 
provides a framework for changing airspace, and places great importance on engaging and 
consulting on airspace change proposals with a wide range of stakeholders, including potentially 
affected communities. 

The process ensures that airspace change sponsors such as Heathrow fully explore all airspace 
design options before a final proposal is submitted to the CAA for approval. This process 
encompasses the provision of a “Statement of Need” setting out the change sponsor’s 
requirements for change; the development of airspace ‘design principles’ and an assessment of 
how well the route options meet the design principles. It also includes the provision of detailed 
impact analysis of a shortlist of design options and the undertaking of a formal consultation with 
stakeholders to inform the final proposal.  

CAP1616 requires airspace change sponsors to develop a number of airspace options to address 
the “Statement of Need”. So although the trial results provide Heathrow with a clear case as to 
how and where to implement slightly steeper approaches, throughout the process we will 
investigate all potential options, as well as the one currently in operation. 

Airspace Change Process Stage 1B: Design principles and stakeholder 
representatives 

The airspace change process requires Heathrow to develop a set of design principles with 
identified stakeholders. Design principles essentially provide a list of high-level criteria that the 
proposed airspace design options should meet. They also provide a means of analysing the 
impact of different design options and a framework for choosing between or prioritising options.   

Owing to the evidence that Heathrow’s previous slightly steeper approaches trials have 
demonstrated only positive environmental benefits with no change to the lateral tracks or lowering 
of height over the ground of arriving aircraft, Heathrow propose to engage with a select number 
of stakeholders (in addition to those already engaged during the live trials) at this stage of the 
airspace change process for the permanent adoption of slightly steeper approaches. 

The stakeholder groups are as follows: 

• Heathrow Community Engagement Board (HCEB)

• Heathrow Community Noise Forum (HCNF)

• National Air Traffic Management Advisory Committee (NATMAC)

• Flight Operations Performance and Safety Committee (FLOPSC)
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• Heathrow Strategic Planning Group (HSPG)

Previous engagement on slightly steeper approaches 

The following engagement activities took place between 2015 and 2017 in relation to Heathrow’s 
proposals for slightly steeper approaches and their subsequent live trials: 

Engagement 
Date 

Group Engagement 
Date 

Group 

12/01/2015 Airlines 15/09/2016 HCNF working group 

08/07/2015 HCNF 24/09/2016 HACC 

10/08/2015 Press 10/11/2016 FLOPSC 

14/08/2015 South African Airways 19/01/2017 Airspace Change 
Stakeholder Meeting 

14/08/2015 Air France 25/01/2017 HACC 

14/08/2015 American Airlines 02/02/2017 HCNF 

14/08/2015 Delta Airlines 08/03/2017 Singapore Airlines 

14/08/2015 Swiss International 
Airlines 

08/03/2017 UKFSC 

14/08/2015 Singapore Airlines 06/04/2017 HCNF working group 

18/08/2015 Aer Lingus 02/05/2017 Sustainable Aviation 

18/08/2015 United 24/05/2017 HCNF 

19/01/2016 UKFSC5 19/07/2017 HCNF 

28/04/2016 Pilots 16/08/2017 CAA 

18/05/2016 FLOPSC6 20/09/2017 HCNF 

30/06/2016 HCNF working group 19/10/2017 DFT 

06/07/2016 HCNF 01/11/2017 Sustainable Aviation 

25/07/2017 HACC7 02/11/2017 CAA 

02/08/2016 CAA 22/11/2017 HCNF 

17/08/2016 CAA May 2018 2nd Trial report available 

August 2016 1st Trial report available 

Heathrow is not aware of any stakeholder or stakeholder group which does not support the 
introduction of slightly steeper approaches at Heathrow.  

The next section proposes the list of design principles based on the engagement we have 
previously carried out and therefore has been used as the foundation of this airspace change 
proposal. 

We would like you to let us know if you agree with these design principles or if you would 
like to propose any revisions for additional principles for consideration. 

Our proposed design principles for slightly steeper approaches 

Having regard to the documents listed at the start of this document, the engagement undertaken 
with the stakeholders listed above, the outcome of the live trials, and best practice operational 
considerations, we have developed the following design principles for your consideration: 

5 UK Flight Safety Committee 
6 Flight Operations Safety Committee 
7 Heathrow Airport Consultative Committee (now the HCEB) 
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Email to NATMAC 

From:  

Sent on: Tuesday, June 11, 2019 11:12:55 AM 

BCC:  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Subject: Heathrow Design Principles Engagement (NATMAC) - Slightly Steeper Approaches 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(454.08 KB) 

Good Afternoon, 

At Heathrow we are looking to permanently introduce slightly steeper approaches for arriving aircraft. 
To do so we are now beginning the Civil Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace change process (known as 
‘CAP1616’). At this stage in the process we are required to engage with stakeholders to develop and 
seek feedback on a proposed list of design principles - essentially a list of high-level criteria that the 
proposed airspace design options should meet (the same as we have done for our other airspace 
changes such as for an expanded Heathrow and Independent Parallel Approaches). As an interested 
stakeholder, we would like your input on our proposed set of principles for slightly steeper 
approaches. 

As a recap, between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper 
approaches for arriving aircraft (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°) would impact Heathrow operationally whilst 
at the same time attempt to measure the benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved. Local 
communities around Heathrow supported the slightly steeper approaches trials, which demonstrated 
that a small noise benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative environmental or 
operational dis-benefits. Since the end of the trial period, the CAA have allowed Heathrow to keep the 
slightly steeper approaches operational on a temporary basis whilst we prepare to submit an airspace 
change proposal for their permanent adoption. 

To help inform your response, I have attached a briefing document which provides information on our 
slightly steeper approaches Airspace Change Proposal; background on the previous trials we have 
carried out; our proposed design principles; and how you can provide feedback, suggest any 
amendments or propose additional design principles. 
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As a member of NATMAC we would very much welcome your views and would ask that you send us 
your feedback to the questions set out in the attached document to the following email address 
airspace@heathrow.com by close of business on Tuesday 25th June 2019. In the meantime, should 
you require any further information then please let me know. 

Email to FLOPSC 

From:  
 

Sent on: Tuesday, June 11, 2019 1:49:35 PM 

To:  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Subject: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Urgent: High 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(453.89 KB) 

Good afternoon, 
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At Heathrow we are looking to permanently introduce slightly steeper approaches for arriving aircraft. 
To do so we are now beginning the Civil Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace change process (known as 
‘CAP1616’). At this stage in the process we are required to engage with stakeholders to develop and 
seek feedback on a proposed list of design principles - essentially a list of high-level criteria that the 
proposed airspace design options should meet (the same as we have done for our other airspace 
changes such as for an expanded Heathrow and Independent Parallel Approaches). As an interested 
stakeholder, we would like your input on our proposed set of principles for slightly steeper 
approaches. 

For context, between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper 
approaches for arriving aircraft (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°) would impact Heathrow operationally whilst 
at the same time attempt to measure the benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved. Local 
communities around Heathrow supported the slightly steeper approaches trials, which demonstrated 
that a small noise benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative environmental or 
operational dis-benefits. Since the end of the trial period, the CAA have allowed Heathrow to keep the 
slightly steeper approaches operational on a temporary basis whilst we prepare to submit an airspace 
change proposal for their permanent adoption. 

To help inform your response, I have attached a briefing document which provides information on our 
slightly steeper approaches Airspace Change Proposal; background on the previous trials we have 
carried out; our proposed design principles; and how you can provide feedback, suggest any 
amendments or propose additional design principles. 

We would very much welcome your views and would ask that you send us your feedback to the 
questions set out in the attached document to the email address airspace@heathrow.com by close of 
business on Tuesday 25th June 2019. In the meantime, should you require any further information 
then please let me know. 

Email to HCNF 

From: DD - Heathrow Community Noise Forum <hcnf@heathrow.com> on behalf of DD - 
Heathrow Community Noise Forum 

Sent on: Tuesday, June 11, 2019 11:50:44 AM 

To: DD - Heathrow Community Noise Forum <hcnf@heathrow.com> 

Subject: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(453.89 KB) 

Good afternoon, 

You will be aware from last week’s Heathrow Community Noise Forum that we are looking to 
permanently introduce slightly steeper approaches at Heathrow. To do so we are now beginning the 
Civil Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace change process (known as ‘CAP1616’). At this stage in the 
process we are required to engage with stakeholders to develop and seek feedback on a proposed list 
of design principles - essentially a list of high-level criteria that the proposed airspace design options 
should meet (the same as we have done for our other airspace changes such as for an expanded 
Heathrow and Independent Parallel Approaches). As an interested stakeholder, we would like your 
input on our proposed set of principles for slightly steeper approaches. 

As a recap, between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper 
approaches for arriving aircraft (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°) would impact Heathrow operationally whilst 
at the same time attempt to measure the benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved. Local 
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communities around Heathrow supported the slightly steeper approaches trials, which demonstrated 
that a small noise benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative environmental or 
operational dis-benefits. Since the end of the trial period, the CAA have allowed Heathrow to keep the 
slightly steeper approaches operational on a temporary basis whilst we prepare to submit an airspace 
change proposal for their permanent adoption. 

To help inform your response, I have attached a briefing document which provides information on our 
slightly steeper approaches Airspace Change Proposal; background on the previous trials we have 
carried out; our proposed design principles; and how you can provide feedback, suggest any 
amendments or propose additional design principles. 

We would very much welcome your views and would ask that you send us your feedback to the 
questions set out in the attached document to the email address airspace@heathrow.com by close of 
business on Tuesday 25th June 2019. In the meantime, should you require any further information 
then please let me know. 

Email to HCEB 

From:  
Sent: 11 June 2019 13:47 
To:  

 
Cc:   
Subject: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Good afternoon all – please see below email from  for your consideration. 

Kind Regards,  

Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Good afternoon, 

At Heathrow we are looking to permanently introduce slightly steeper approaches for arriving aircraft. 
To do so we are now beginning the Civil Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace change process (known as 
‘CAP1616’). At this stage in the process we are required to engage with stakeholders to develop and 
seek feedback on a proposed list of design principles - essentially a list of high-level criteria that the 
proposed airspace design options should meet (the same as we have done for our other airspace 
changes such as for an expanded Heathrow and Independent Parallel Approaches). As an interested 
stakeholder, we would like your input on our proposed set of principles for slightly steeper 
approaches. 

For context, between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper 
approaches for arriving aircraft (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°) would impact Heathrow operationally whilst 
at the same time attempt to measure the benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved. Local 
communities around Heathrow supported the slightly steeper approaches trials and were kept 
informed via the Heathrow Community Noise Forum (HCNF). The results demonstrated that a small 
noise benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative environmental or operational dis-
benefits. Since the end of the trial period, the CAA have allowed Heathrow to keep the slightly steeper 
approaches operational on a temporary basis whilst we prepare to submit an airspace change 
proposal for their permanent adoption. 

To help inform your response, I have attached a briefing document which provides information on our 
slightly steeper approaches Airspace Change Proposal; background on the previous trials we have 
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carried out; our proposed design principles; and how you can provide feedback, suggest any 
amendments or propose additional design principles. 

We would very much welcome your views and would ask that you send us your feedback to the 
questions set out in the attached document to the email address airspace@heathrow.com by close of 
business on Tuesday 25th June 2019. In the meantime, should you require any further information 
then please let me know. 

Email to HSPG 

From:  

Sent on: Wednesday, June 12, 2019 10:21:22 AM 

To:  
 

CC:  

Subject: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(453.89 KB) 

Good morning  and  

I am writing to let you know that at Heathrow we are looking to introduce slightly steeper approaches 
for arriving aircraft (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°). Although the procedures have been operational for over 
3 years, to do this permanently we need to go through the Civil Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace 
change process. At this stage we are engaging with stakeholders to develop and seek feedback on a 
proposed list of design principles - essentially a list of high-level criteria that the proposed airspace 
design options should meet. As an interested stakeholder, we would also like your input on these 
design principles. 

For context, between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper 
approaches would impact Heathrow operationally whilst at the same time attempt to measure the 
benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved. Local communities around Heathrow supported the 
trials and were kept informed via the Heathrow Community Noise Forum (HCNF). The results 
demonstrated that a small noise benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative 
environmental or operational dis-benefits. Since the end of the trial, the CAA have allowed Heathrow 
to maintain these procedures on a temporary basis whilst we prepare to submit an airspace change 
proposal for their permanent adoption. 

I have attached a briefing document which provides information on our Airspace Change Proposal; 
background on the trials we have carried out; our proposed design principles; and how you can 
provide feedback, suggest any amendments or propose additional design principles. Given the 
relatively small nature of this change, which has positive noise benefits we are engaging primarily with 
local communities (the Heathrow Community Engagement Board and Heathrow Community Noise 
Forum) and industry stakeholders. 

We would very much welcome your views and would ask that you send us your feedback to the 
questions set out in the attached document to the email address airspace@heathrow.com by close of 
business on Tuesday 25th June 2019. Should you require any further information then please let me 
know – I’d be happy to give you a call to discuss further. 

EMAIL TO LOCAL AUTHORITIES 
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From:  

Sent on: Thursday, June 13, 2019 1:25:25 PM 

To:  

CC:  
 

Subject: Email sent to LAs re Slightly steeper approaches – design principles 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(453.89 KB) 

Hi  

Below is the email sent to local authorities represented on the HCNF this afternoon. I have also listed 
the LAs below. I sent this email: 

• TO: CEO/Council Leader
• CC: HCNF representative(s)
• CC: Other council reps who have received information on ACPS and/or attended workshops –

and will receive the Compton workshop invitation as well today, if relevant to them

 Email subject: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles notification 

Good afternoon, 

I am writing to inform you that this week we wrote to Heathrow Community Noise Forum members 
(which your council is a member of) asking for their feedback on the permanent introduction of slightly 
steeper approaches (3.2° as opposed to 3.0°) for arriving aircraft using the final approach into 
Heathrow. Although it has been operational at Heathrow for over 3 years now (with previous trials 
showing that a slightly steeper approach has a small noise benefit can be provided without negative 
environmental or operation dis-benefits), to make this permanent we need to go through the Civil 
Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace change process. 

We have therefore asked members of the Heathrow Community Noise Forum (along with the 
Heathrow Community Engagement Board and industry stakeholders) to provide their feedback in the 
first stage of the CAA’s airspace change process. I have attached the briefing document which has 
been sent to HCNF members and provides more information on this Airspace Change Proposal and 
how stakeholders can provide feedback at this stage. 

As your council is represented on the HCNF we would encourage you to respond through your 
representative on the Forum. 

Should you require any further information on our plans then please let me know. 

Local authority 

Bracknell Forest 

Buckinghamshire County Council 

Elmbridge 

Hounslow 

Ealing 

Hammersmith & Fulham 

Richmond Upon Thames 

Runnymede 

South Bucks 

Spelthorne 
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Surrey Heath 

Surrey County Council 

Slough 

Windsor & Maidenhead 

Wokingham 

REMINDER EMAIL TO NATMAC 

From:       
 

Sent on: Thursday, June 20, 2019 7:45:56 AM 

BCC:  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Subject: Heathrow Design Principles Engagement (NATMAC) - Slightly Steeper Approaches - 
Feedback Reminder 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(454.08 KB) 

Good Morning, 

A quick reminder that the deadline for feedback on the design principles for Heathrow’s Slightly 
Steeper Approaches is Tuesday 25th June 2019. If you have not already done so, please send your 
feedback to airspace@heathrow.com. 

REMINDER EMAIL TO HCNF 

From: DD - Heathrow Community Noise Forum <hcnf@heathrow.com> on behalf of DD - 
Heathrow Community Noise Forum 

Sent on: Friday, June 21, 2019 3:17:13 PM 

To: DD - Heathrow Community Noise Forum <hcnf@heathrow.com> 

Subject: Reminder: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(453.89 KB) 

Good afternoon, 

I wish to follow up on my recent email regarding Heathrow’s proposal to permanently introduce 
slightly steeper approaches. Thank you to those who have already submitted feedback to the 
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questions set out in the attached design principles briefing document. If you have not done so already, 
please be reminded that the deadline for submitting feedback is close of business on Tuesday 
25th June 2019. To do, so, please email airspace@heathrow.com. 

We look forward to hearing from you. In the meantime, should you have any questions or other 
comments then please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Thanks, 
 

 

REMINDER EMAIL TO FLOPSC 

From:  

Sent on: Friday, June 21, 2019 3:20:35 PM 

To:  
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Subject: Reminder: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 
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Attachments: Heathrow_Slightly Steeper Approaches_Design Principles_Briefing_June 2019.pdf 
(453.89 KB) 

Good afternoon, 

I wish to follow up on the below email regarding Heathrow’s proposal to permanently introduce 
slightly steeper approaches. Thank you to those who have already submitted feedback to the 
questions set out in the attached design principles briefing document. If you have not done so already, 
please be reminded that the deadline for submitting feedback is close of business on Tuesday 
25th June 2019. To do, so, please email airspace@heathrow.com. 

We look forward to hearing from you. In the meantime, should you have any questions or other 
comments then please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
 - Airspace 

EMAIL TO HILLINGDON 

From:   
Sent: 25 June 2019 10:07 
To:  

 
Subject: Slightly steeper approaches – design principles feedback request 

Good morning, 

At Heathrow we are looking to introduce slightly steeper approaches for arriving aircraft (3.2° as 
opposed to 3.0°). Although the procedures have been operational for over 3 years, to do this 
permanently we need to go through the Civil Aviation Authority’s (CAA) airspace change process. At 
this stage we are engaging with stakeholders to develop and seek feedback on a proposed list of 
design principles - essentially a list of high-level criteria that the proposed airspace design options 
should meet. As an interested stakeholder, we would also like your input on these design principles. 

For context, between 2015 and 2017 Heathrow ran two trials to investigate how slightly steeper 
approaches would impact Heathrow operationally whilst at the same time attempt to measure the 
benefit in noise reduction that could be achieved. Local communities around Heathrow supported 
the trials and were kept informed via the Heathrow Community Noise Forum (HCNF). The results 
demonstrated that a small noise benefit can be provided whilst experiencing no negative 
environmental or operational dis-benefits. Since the end of the trial, the CAA have allowed 
Heathrow to maintain these procedures on a temporary basis whilst we prepare to submit an 
airspace change proposal for their permanent adoption. 

I have attached a briefing document which provides information on our Airspace Change Proposal; 
background on the trials we have carried out; our proposed design principles; and how you can 
provide feedback, suggest any amendments or propose additional design principles. Given the 
relatively small nature of this change, which has positive noise benefits we are engaging primarily 
with local authorities close to the airport and community representatives via the Heathrow 
Community Noise Forum, along with the Heathrow Community Engagement Board and industry 
stakeholders.  
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We would very much welcome your views and would ask that you send us your feedback to the 
questions set out in the attached document to the email address airspace@heathrow.com by close 
of business on Tuesday 9th July 2019. 

Should you require any further information on our plans then please let me know. 

Regards, 

 

 
 - Airspace 
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Thanks again for speaking this afternoon. My colleague  will give you a ring around 4:30pm this
afternoon to discuss your queries below.

If there’s anything else I can help with, just let me know.

Thanks,

 - Airspace

Heathrow Airport

The Compass Centre, Nelson Road

Hounslow, Middlesex, TW6 2GW

w: heathrow.com  t: twitter.com/heathrowairport

a: heathrow.com/apps
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HEATHROW SLIGHTLY STEEPER APPROACH 
TRIAL 

Summary Presentation 
v1.0 June 2016 
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HEATHROW SLIGHTLY STEEPER APPROACH TRIAL 

Objectives – what was assessed? 

Impact of a 3.2º APC on: 

Runway Occupancy Time 

Continuous Descent APC 

Time Based Spacing 

Go-arounds 

Speed adherence 

Final APC joining point 

Airline 

ATC 

Community 

Environment 

Landing Gear Deployment 

How data was captured 

Heathrow Airport’s Noise and Operations Management System 

NATS Terminal Control 

NATS Business Information 

Heathrow Airport ATC 

NATS Business Information 

Heathrow Airport’s Noise and Operations Management System 

British Airways Flight Data Recorders 

3 additional Remote Noise Monitoring Terminals 

Heathrow Airport Community Relations 

British Airways, Virgin Atlantic, Lufthansa (and Airbus) 

NATS Terminal Control and NATS Heathrow Airport (and Eurocontrol) 

Height on Final APC Heathrow Airport’s Noise and Operations Management System 

Landing Rate NATS Terminal Control 
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HEATHROW SLIGHTLY STEEPER APPROACH TRIAL 

Noise Modelling: We also took the opportunity to model the potential impacts of 3.2º approaches 

Objectives – How did we do? 

Objective Status Outcome 

CDA 3.2º compliance of 85.7% versus 85.9% overall compliance 

TBS No detrimental impact 

RoT No detrimental impact 

Go-around No detrimental impact (3 out of 351 were on a 3.2º approach) 

Speed Slightly better speed adherence on final approach 

Joining point 1.27nm closer to threshold (due to RNAV, not the approach angle) 

Landing Gear Med jets: Same but higher  / Heavies: Later similar height 

Landing Rate No impact 

Height Low temperature reduced height benefit but as expected 

Community 29 out of 50,274 comments, queries and complaints related to trial 

Airline No issues with 3.2º approach angle 

ATC No detrimental impact due to 3.2º approach 

Environment Min: +0.1dBA / Average: -0.5dBA / Max: -1.4dBA (SEL) 
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HEATHROW SLIGHTLY STEEPER APPROACH TRIAL 

Next Steps 

 Report the findings to Heathrow’s Airspace Governance and

Community Groups 

 Engage CAA to understand what can be done in the short, medium and
long term

43




